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Deceased Name: Francis A. Ordway

Francis A. Ordway, 83, of Worcester, died Wednesday March 12, in UMass Memorial Medical Center-University Campus, 55 Lake Ave., after an illness. 

He is survived by his wife, Holly MacLean-Ordway and his children; Francis E. Ordway of Ashland, Joseph Ordway, Paul Ordway of Framingham, Jean Blaisdell and Linda Ordway both of Natick; two brothers, Albert Ordway and Ronald Ordway, both of Natick; four grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. 

He was preceded in death by a daughter, Carol Klayer. 

Frank was born in Natick, the son of the late Truman and Helen A. (Doyle) Ordway. Frank proudly served in World War II, in the United States Marine Corps. He received the Purple Heart in the Iwo Jima Campaign in 1945. 

Upon returning from the service, he completed his education, graduating from Northeastern University in 1958. Frank dedicated his life to servicing the community in a long distinguished career, serving children, families and adults. 

Frank began as a social worker in Natick Welfare, became director of Veterans Service in Natick, then to become director of Public Service in Wakefield. In 1960 his career turned to The Department of Youth Service, servicing children, in administrative positions at The Westfield Reception Detention Center, The Worcester Reception Detention Center, superintendent of Lyman School in Westborough, creator and director of Wayside Union, a coed community based Treatment Center in Framingham, state coordinator for DYS and Public Welfare for Medicaid and Supplemental Security and finally at the Lancaster Pre-Release Program. 

His extra curricular activities, concurrent with his career, involved founding the Natick Senior Citizens Club, member of the Natick School Committee, chairman of The Natick Care Foods Crusade, chairman of the Natick Council for the Aging and The Past Exalted Ruler of the Natick Lodge of Elks. 

Frank proudly served his country and community with deep dedication, devotion, and commitment. 

A celebration of Francis life was held at 6 p.m. on Monday, March 24, in the First Congregational Church of Shrewsbury, 19 Church Road, Shrewsbury. Burial with military honors will take place at a time of the familys choosing. 

Donations in lieu of flowers may be made to: UMass Memorial Foundation, P.O. Box 2795, Worcester, MA 01613 In Memory of Francis A. Ordway. The Britton-Shrewsbury Funeral Home, 648 Main Street, is directing arrangements. 

To leave a message of sympathy for Franks family or for directions, visit www.brittonfuneralhomes.com.
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